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been on our Medical Staff for some time, has this autumn felt obliged 
to resign. We thank him most heartily for his services to Hillcrest in 
the past. We are fortunate in having secured the services of Dr. 
Allan Baines, who has kindly consented to take his place on the staff.

Our thanks are also due to all subscribers and to the kind friends 
who remembered us at Christmas or sent us donations through the 
year of provisions, clothing, etc., all of which proved most useful ; to 
the press generally, especially to the lady who has sent us the Empire 
since her visit to Hillcrest ; to Mr. W. A. Murray, Mr. John Kay, Mr. 
Elias Rogers, Messrs. Swan Brothers, Mr. Scott and others who have 
liberally allowed a discount on articles purchased for the Home, and to 
all who have helped us in any way.

Dr. Spencer kindly moved the adoption of this report.
The Treasurer’s Report, which will be found elsewhere, was then 

read by Mr. N. W. Hoyles, who moved that it be adopted as read, 
which motion was seconded by Mr. McMurrich.

Dr. Strathy then read the Medical Report, which was adopted.
The names of the members of the Board of Management for the 

ensuing year were read by Rev. Dr. McTavish and their nomination 
was seconded by Mr. Goulding.

After a vote of thanks to the Mayor for his services as Chairman, 
which was carried on motion of Mr. Hoyles seconded by Mr. McMur­
rich, the benediction was pronounced and the meeting dispersed.

t

Doctor’s Report.
Mr. Chairman. Ladies and Gentlemen :

As the physician in attendance at the Hillcrest Convalescent Home 
at the present time, I have been asked to read a report, and on behalf 
of the Medical Staff I submit the following : —

The Home has had as inmates within the last year no males and 
132 females. Unfortunately, those coming from the Hospital, which
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